## GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL
ROBERT GIBSON
TERRY BOAZ
GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREASURER

School Besement August 14, 1972

Burkhart, and two visitors were present. The minutes from the last meeting were read and approved; the treasurer's report shows as of July 31, 1972, General Fund #632.07, MVH pl.611.25, and CCIF \$2,772.98.
All funds total \$5,216.30. Claimswere presented and approved for payment.

Ronald Kennedy DMD, who has an office in Floyds Fnobs, was invited to give his views on fluoridation of water. He stated he was very much in favor of fluoridation. In his practice in this area of unfluoridated water, he sees much tooth decay in young children. In the Louisville Dental School an area of fluoridated water, he saw less tooth decay in young children. Older persons will not receive much benefit from fluoride in the water, but clildren growing up with a fluoridated water supply will have a tooth structure less prone to decay.

Donald Uhl moved and mobert Gibson seconded that the Greenville Nater Utility start adding fluoride to the water supply with the approval and direction of the State Board of Nealth.

Donns Krieger talked of parking problems around her residence. The board is working on a general parking ordinance for the town which will remedy several problems. The present ordinance will be enforced only during normal store hours.

Donald Uhl is to contact someone to haul sand from thio for the filters at the treatment plant.

The County Board of Health officer with Charles Birkla toured the bad sanitation areas of the town. Recommendations were made and property owners must abide.

## GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL ROBERT GIBSON TERRY BOAZ GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREASURER

Farnsley Burkhart reported that one customer's complaint of green leaves in the water. A state inspector was called in. All water samples taken were found pure. The complaint was about an outside faucet and it is the inspector's belief that a flying insect had started building a nest.

Robert Gibson moved that the meeting be closed.

Respectfully submitted

Cary Jocobi Clerk-Treasurer

Perry Boaz

GEJ/11j